
   

 

The Burtonian 
 

Burton in Lonsdale 

Village Newsletter Number 86 

June / July 2018 

PRICE: 25p / FREE to residents 

The lovely weather of the last few weeks has given ample opportunity for the latest addi-

tions to the village to be put to the test. The new playground equipment and the outdoor 

gym have so far proved to be very popular, as have the newly built picnic tables at the 

community orchard site. Hopefully, if the summer continues to deliver such excellent 

weather these facilities will continue to be used by as many villagers as possible. 

Both the table tennis and dominoes clubs would be happy to welcome new members so 

please do make contact if you would like to try them out. 

Please also note that the Film Nights will take a short break for the summer and so there 

will be no films shown in July and August, they will return in September. 

There are lots of activities taking place throughout the summer, do check them out in the 

events diary on page 3. 

As always, we welcome and thank you for your comments, articles and letters, so do keep 

them coming.  We also have two new adverts this month, do please patronise our advertis-

ers, without them there is no ‘BURTONIAN’! 

David & Marilyn      burton.news@gmail.com 

www.burton-in-lonsdale.net   

www.burtonshop.co.uk 

www.burtonsports.co.uk 

www.burton-in-lonsdale-village-hall.co.uk 

Village 

 Websites  … 

THE VILLAGE SHOP. 

Things are warming up, and hopefully we can look forward to a long hot summer ahead. 

So for those BBQ's we have a great range of locally supplied burgers, sausages etc, and we 

can take any orders you require!  

We also have some good deals on wines, and soft drinks, and remember for anything you 

forget at the weekend, we are always open for that extra hour between 6pm and 7pm on 

Saturday evenings. 

Dont forget Father's Day on Sunday 17th June, as we have an extensive range of greetings 

cards for all occasions! 

We would also like to welcome June Oldroyd to the Post Office Team  

We look forward to seeing you soon, 

From all at the village shop. 
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 Regular Events 

Table Tennis  Every Tuesday & Thursday at 10:00—11:00 Village Hall 

Run in the Park Every Saturday at 09:30  see page 10 Rec. Field 

There is now a new page “Coming Events” on the Village website which has information 

about all dates & events (where available) and more.  We will try to keep it up to date.  

Keep an eye on www.burton-in-lonsdale.net  

Hornby Pool 

We have been renovating the pool for several weeks and, thanks to the enormous help re-

ceived, we have made wonderful progress, thank you to all who have helped. 

The pool leak has not been resolved – however, it will be 

We are near the end of work in the Pool Hall. The white painted walls are proving stub-

born as the old colour keeps bleeding through.  It will  be solved! 

The office is complete and the kitchen is complete except for the flooring. 

We have started painting the front face of the building -  there is much more to do. 

The foyer is well on its way – it needs more painting. 

We have taken the tiles off the showers and tiling is due to start 

All the doors in the building have been painted; there are a couple left to finish off 

The change rooms walls need painting. 

There is a core workforce of Dave Collins, Bob & Chris our manager.  However it is so much 

better when we get others each day to help.  If you can help, please contact  .. 

Dave Collins / 07772827241 / lunevalleycs@gmail.com 

Village Cricket. 

Please note this update. There has been a revision to the date of the match.  The match will 

now take place on SATURDAY 21st. July.   It will commence at 3.45 and it will be a 20/20 

match.  We are still hoping that there will be sufficient interest to allow a junior game which 

will commence at 3.00. 

For all of those who took part last year we hope that you will play again this year and for 

those who didn't manage last year then we hope that you will be able to play this year.  

As last year we are hoping to pull together two sides from the village / neighbouring area. 

With two months to go before the game then we are hoping that all players will be putting 

in a bit of practice!! 

If you can contact either Mike or Mark to confirm that you are wishing to play that would be 

great. For those who would also like to help out on the day then please also contact us. 

Contact details: 

Mike Illsley - mikelancashire@aol.com 

Mark Christie - markchristie101@outlook.com 

Posters to advertise the event will be going up in the next few weeks. 

The easiest time to add insult to injury is when you’re signing somebody’s cast.  
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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

date start finish event notes 

01.Jun 20:00  Bentham Film Group : Hidden Figures see page 26 

03.Jun   Folk Night Village Hall 

06.Jun 21:00  Quiz Night in the Pub Punchbowl 

07.Jun 19:30  Burton WI see p22 

09.Jun 10:00 12:00 PALS plant sale see p18/19 

10.Jun 13:00 16:30 Archery Beginners Course Ages 9 to Adults 

£50pp Child £25pp for 7 hours tuition 

Mark Christie 

12.Jun 19:00  Film Night (film starts at 19:30) see page 23 

14.Jun 19:30  Dominoes Village Hall 

15.Jun 09:30 11:30 Leck St Peter’s Primary School have a        

Toddler Group Play Session 

see page 15 

17.Jun 13:00 16:30 Archery Beginners Course - see above  

18.Jun 19:00  Ingleborough Archaeology Society see page 12 

20.Jun 19:30  ‘THERE BUT FOR FORTUNE….’  see page 5 

20.Jun 21:00  Quiz Night in the Pub Punchbowl 

23.Jun 10:00 12:00 Table-Top sale see page 5 

28.Jun 19:30  Parish Council Meeting Village Hall 

29.Jun 18:30  Ewecross Historical Society see page 10 

29.Jun   Refugee Hosting weekend see page 5 

-     -     -     -     -     -     -     -     -     -     -     -     -     -     -     -     -     -     -     -     -     -     -     -     -     -     - 

01.Jul   Folk Night Village Hall 

04.Jul 21:00  Quiz Night in the Pub Punchbowl 

05.Jul 19:30  Burton WI see page 22 

07.Jul 11:00  Village Fun Run & Sports see page 25 

12.Jul 19:30  Dominoes Village Hall 

14.Jul 14:00  Ingleborough Archaeology Society see page 12 

18.Jul 21:00  Quiz Night in the Pub Punchbowl 

21.Jul 15:00  Village Cricket match see page 2 

22.Jul 16:00  Treasure Hunt from the Punchbowl see page 22 

22.Jul 18:30  Gong Bath see page 27 

26.Jul 19:30  Parish Council Meeting Village Hall 

28.Jul   Bentham Area Refugee Support Group see page 5 

-     -     -     -     -     -     -     -     -     -     -     -     -     -     -     -     -     -     -     -     -     -     -     -     -     -     - 

01.Aug 21:00  Quiz Night in the Pub Punchbowl 

02.Aug 19:30  Burton WI see page 22 

05.Aug   Folk Night Village Hall 

09.Aug 19:30  Dominoes Village Hall 

15.Aug 21:00  Quiz Night in the Pub Punchbowl 
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Village Projects 

After Tau Solar offered Burton up to £30,000 to spend on the community, the Parish Council 

called for project ideas and a number of village groups made suggestions, many of which 

had been mentioned when the Parish Plan Group surveyed residents in 2014. 

Some of the projects are still in progress, but we can already see the benefits of most of 

them. The footpath to the recreation ground is being well used and now leads to the new 

swings and climbing frame at the children’s playground. Half way along the path, the com-

munity orchard is developing nicely with the fruit trees in leaf and two picnic benches in-

stalled. Across the road, the outdoor gym is in use most days and rebound boards around 

the all weather pitch are being replaced. On the roof of the pavilion the solar panels are 

producing electricity which is reducing the cost of heating the pavilion. Up at the community 

shop the new freezers are providing reliable storage of frozen foods at an improved energy 

rating. 

All this has been made possible not only by Tau Solar, but also by a number of village groups 

contributing their own funds or making grant applications. 

 Donations  Spent on (excl VAT) 

Tau Solar Ltd (after VAT) £25,735.26 Children’s playground £15,108.00 

Burton Community Pub £6,531.61 Outdoor gym £14,000.00 

Burton Regeneration Group £5,904.76 Solar panels £5,904.76 

NY Police and Crime Commissioner £2,000.00 All weather pitch rebound boards £3,164.50 

Harold & Alice Bridges Foundation £2.000.00 Footpath to recreation ground £1,571.00 

NY County Council Inspire Fund £1,000.00 Community orchard £971.66 

NY County Council Locality Budget £1,000.00 Community shop freezers £625.00 

Lunesdale Rotary Club £270.00 

Burton Community Shop £250.00 

Total donations to date £44,691.63 Total spent to date £41,344.92 

 

So you can see that we still have £3,346.71 in the kitty to complete the projects. 

We would like to take this opportunity to thank all the organisations who have donated 

funds and to the project teams who decided how to make best use of the money for the 

benefit of everyone in the village. 

Burton in Lonsdale Parish Council 

Sorry – no bonfire! 

In the Burtonian earlier this year, I asked you to save scrap wood for a bonfire in Novem-

ber to celebrate the 100 year anniversary of the end of World War 1. After detailed discus-

sion at the Parish Council we have realised that the ground may be too slippery at that 

time of year to carry bonfire material up Castle Hill. We will instead set up a large brazier 

as our part of the nationwide chain of beacons. So please do not save your waste wood as 

we will use material intended for use in a brazier. If you had been saving your waste wood, 

thank you and my apologies for the change of plan. 

Ian Thompson 
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Bentham Area Refugee Support Group 

First of all, an enormous thanks to all who all who took part and supported our Open 

House Event in April and to Bentham Methodist Church for use of the Chapel. It was an 

amazing evening with songs, poems and stories of migration and refugees. We raised over 

£850 all of which has been sent to the charity Help Refugees. https://helprefugees.org/  

On 13 May 2018 we supported Matthew Crampton’s Show ‘Human Cargo’ at Settle Victo-

ria Hall by manning a stall to promote the plight of asylum seekers and trafficked people, 

and the activities of our group. It was an epic night of story and song and a new adaptation 

of his acclaimed book Human Cargo: Stories & Songs of Emigration, Slavery and Transpor-

tation.  

Our next event is a coffee morning in Bentham Town Hall on 9 June 2018, where we shall 

be raising funds for the Red Cross Refugee Services in Bradford and our Hosting Weekend 

at the end of June, during which asylum seekers and refugees from the Red Cross Drop In 

visit us for the weekend. We will have a display and information as well.  Please come and 

support us: and any donations of cakes, raffle prizes, tombola, and plants would be very 

welcome. 

On 20 June 2018 at 7.30pm.at the Bentham Methodist Church, to celebrate Refugee 

Week, Maggie Bruno will be giving a talk ‘THERE BUT FOR FORTUNE….’ Illustrated by 

power point and case examples, she will be talking about how she became involved with 

working with refugees, an overview of the Asylum Process, her work as a caseworker at 

the Bradford Red Cross Drop In Centre and the activities of our local Bentham Area Refu-

gee Support Group.  Do come and support her and enjoy a cuppa and chat afterwards. 

Our next hosting weekend is 29 June –1 July 2018, when we shall be again welcoming 

guests from the Red Cross for a wonderful weekend of Yorkshire hospitality. We have very 

generous offers of help, some new hosts, and a full programme of activity, including a 

Celidih at Burton Village Hall on Saturday evening. If you would like to be involved it is not 

too late: please contact Maggie Bruno, and if you would like to make a donation to help us 

meet the cost of the weekend, this can be dropped off at Maggie’s (5 Twine Walk, Burton 

in Lonsdale LA6 3LR). 

To round off our summer activities, we will also be having our usual stall at Clapham Street 

Market on 28 July. Do watch for posters around the village about this. 

Maggie Bruno / 015242 61616 / davidmaggiebruno@gmail.com 

LuneValley Community Initiative  

Supporting the re-settlement of a Syrian refugee family within our community 

We are a local community group seeking to acquire Community Sponsorship status 

 under the Government’s scheme for re-settlement of Syrian refugee families. One 

of our key challenges for a successful application is to demonstrate that we have funds of 

at least £9,000. To this end we are organising a number of fund-raising events. 

On Saturday, 23
rd

 June, you are invited to a Table-top Sale at the  

Village Hall, Burton-in-Lonsdale : from 10.00 to 12.00. 

Books, home-made cakes, crafts & household items / Refreshments will also be available 
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The Rotary Club of Lunesdale 

Each year our District Governor chooses a charity he wishes all the clubs within the District 

to support.  This year it is the RNLI.  On 5
th

 of April club members and some visitors were 

treated to a talk by Kevin Jackson the Operations Manager of our local Royal National Life-

boat Institution station.  He was accompanied by Collin one of his station colleagues. There 

are 237 lifeboat stations around our coastline.  It is incredible to fully appreciate that the 

brave people who give their services to this organisation do so as volunteers!  They can be 

called out to respond to an emergency at any time of the day or night in all kinds of weather 

conditions, more likely than not incredibly ferocious, stormy weather.  Modern lifeboats are 

much improved to the first one in the fleet which began operations in 1824. Since then great 

pioneering developments have contributed to saving 140,000 lives at sea. None of these 

rescues could have been achieved without the selfless courage and bravery of the lifeboat 

crews. We owe them a great debt of gratitude. 

On Thursday 12
th

 April 22 members and some friends, dined out at Trungs Chinese restau-

rant in Bolton le Sands.  Everyone enjoyed the excellent variety of food and good which 

company ensured a very successful and enjoyable social evening. 

On Saturday 14
th

 April Rotarians collected outside Booths store all day for the very deserving 

charity of Stroke Awareness.  As always customers to the store, both local people and visi-

tors to the town, were extremely generous and the sum raised was £235.  Thank you to eve-

ryone who put money into our collection tins and also to the many customers who stopped 

to have a chat with us. It is much appreciated. 

On Thursday May 3
rd

 the club celebrated its 43rd Charter Anniversary Dinner at Bentham 

Golf Club.  This special date in the club's calendar was attended by 76 people.  Guests in-

cluded the District Governor Larry Branyan, Presidents and Rotarians from other Rotary 

Clubs plus family and friends.  The meal was excellent and enjoyed in a relaxed atmosphere 

with lots of chat and laughter.  Guest speaker was Sam Boatwright who is famous for his 

epic running and cycling events in both the UK and the USA.  Sam's humorous after dinner 

speech about his epic adventures had the audience enthralled.  To date Sam has raised over 

£35,000 for "Help For Heroes" which the club has donated to. 

The club will entertain 12 children from Belarus on 4
th

 July 6 girls and 6 boys age  

from 7-to 12yrs.  If you would like to donate any used, clean clothing for the children 

please tel 015242 73166.  There is always a need for clothing.  Thank you for the cuddly 

teddy bears already received. 

Llanddulas Male Voice Choir - Date for your diary Saturday, 22
nd

 September 

The club is proud to announce it will host a visit from the Llanddulas Male Voice Choir who 

will be in concert in St. Mary's church Kirkby Lonsdale at 7pm.  Under the musical director-

ship of Eirlys Dwyryd, an accomplished pianist and harpist, the choir will entertain with a 

programme full of variety, making this a unique and unforgettable experience.  Tickets, 

priced £10, are limited and will be on sale from the Tourist Information shop Kirkby Lonsdale 

from the beginning of July.  We are confident that this concert will be very well supported so 

please do not delay in buying your tickets when they come on sale.  

If you would like to know more about your local Rotary Club then please telephone the 

above number. 

Lilian Barton 
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BRAND NEW HEATED KENNELS 

HEATED CATTERY 
- ALL IN A LOVELY COUNTRY SETTING 

COMPLETELY REFURBISHED SHOP 

SELLING ALL PET FOOD & ANIMAL SUPPLIES 

DROP IN, OR TELEPHONE RACHEL OR CHRIS 

NOW UNDER NEW OWNERSHIP! 

 

 

 

 

 

300024 

 

 

 

 

 

All aspects of plumbing and 

heating undertaken 

 

Boiler service and breakdown 

 

Radiators supplied and fitted 

 

Full bathroom installations 

 

No job too small 

 

For a free no obligation 

quote call Paul 

 

07748 985 478 

015242 41416 

 

07759680938 

07759680943 
 

Low Bentham 

015242 62038 

MARK WATSON 
HOME & GARDEN MAINTENANCE 
 

Digging, fencing, hedge trimming, mowing, 

paving, planting, power washing, rockeries, 

rotavating, seeding, spraying, strimming, 

turfing, 
 

Demolition, dry lining (plaster boarding), 

insulating lofts, pointing, rendering, 
 

No job too small, reasonable rates, 

estimates given. 
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STAMPS! 

It was so lovely to get a box full of interesting and ordinary stamps to sort and trim 
and send off. The virus that so many of you may have had was timely for me..Sorting 
stamps is a meditative task and it was as much as I could do for a while! The free-
post means I don’t even pay postage when I send them off. 

Today I saw that there is another bumper crop. How wonderful. My late uncle Peter 
who came to Britain as a  little Jewish refugee (as did my late mother) from Nazi 
Germany collected stamps avidly as many did in the mid 20th century. His collec-
tions raised quite a bit of money. 

I learnt all sorts of things through collecting stamps myself-though I was not so dedi-
cated a collector. 

But this latest crop has so many beautiful stamps-from Britain-but also some stun-
ning picture stamps that show animals from Tanzania for example. And from Ger-
many which are so familiar to me.  

So I am working my way through them with pleasure knowing that the Leukemia char-

ity I support will sell them on at stamp fairs and raise money that way.  

Thankyou kind donors - or it may be just one person. it is really appreciated. 

More soon, 

Thankyou again for this continued response, 

Gwenda Meredith 

Lifestyle 

How many days does it take for you to get bored in the summer holidays? Well, why not do 

something more exciting, spend time with your mates and maybe bag yourself a fantastic 

prize? 

This summer we are again running our popular Lifestyle Challenge competition which is 

open to all 10 – 17 year olds who are resident in York or North Yorkshire.  We challenge you 

to get together with your mates, think up a project you can carry out to benefit your commu-

nity and then DO IT!  As well as doing something great for your community, you’ll also be in 

with a chance of winning a fantastic adventure holiday for you and your friends. 

Projects carried out in last year’s challenge include bake sales, vintage tea parties and events 

at a care home in Ripon, tidying up open spaces in Scarborough and York for the local com-

munity to enjoy, the creation of a safety app for visually impaired people to help them get 

around Knaresborough, and supporting a foodbank in Northallerton. 
  

Please find attached link to the launch of Lifestyle 2018   

https://northyorkshire.police.uk/what-we-do/public-campaigns/lifestyle/ 

where teams can register on- line too.  If you require any more information please contact 

SNACraven@northyorkshire.pnn.police.uk         

PCSO Jayne Grace 

You know, somebody actually complimented me on my driving today. They left a little note 

on the windscreen, it said ‘Parking Fine.’ So that was nice.  
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H O W A R D - J A M E S  

L A N D S C A P E S  

GARDEN MAINTENANCE - LANDSCAPES - GARDEN DESIGN 

BASED IN BENTHAM, NORTH YORKSHIRE 
ORDER YOUR SPRING AND SUMMER HANGING BASKETS 

CALL: 07763958086 
EMAIL: hello@howardjameslandscapes.co.uk 

BROWSE: howardjameslandscapes.co.uk 
FOLLOW: @hj_landscapes 

LIKE: @howardjameslandscapes 

North Craven Dossier  

Hardcopies of the North Craven Dossier 

are now available. This contains contact 

details, addresses and times for all social 

activities and assistance providers in the 

Ingleton, Bentham and Burton Area. You 

can pick one up at the following loca-

tions. 

Burton Shop Local Churches 

Libraries Surgery 

Town Hall Community Centres 

500 are being printed and we will be 

publishing any changes in the local 

newsletters so you can update your 

copy. It will also be available on the 

North Craven Compass website, so if you 

have access to that, please leave the 

hard copies for those unable to get such 

access. 

Andy Ive 
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RUN IN THE PARK 

Why not get in training for the Fun Run by 

joining the Run in the Park group?  We 

meet every Saturday, running at 9.30am, 

with a volunteer rota to marshal the runs 

each week.  Free of charge (showers 50p).  

Why not workout on the outdoor gym 

after your run? 

Hope to see you soon. Enquiries: Mark 

01524 264879 or 07843 187744 

 

OUTDOOR GYM 

The new outdoor gym is proving extremely popular with families, older adults and teenagers 

alike. Even the bowls club have been spotted having a group workout recently (below!). A 

group induction session was organised on Saturday May 12
th

 to explain the exercises and the 

muscle groups that benefit 

from participation on each 

item. The gym involves a 

balance of cardio and re-

sistance machines, includ-

ing a bike, crossfit, rower, 

hip swing, chest press, lat 

pull down, chin up, sit up 

and leg press amongst 

others. Feedback has been 

extremely positive, espe-

cially given the variety and 

simple to use equipment. 

The gym has been deliber-

ately oriented to allow 

users to get glimpses of 

Ingleborough in the dis-

tance, and a view back 

across the playing fields as they work out. What better way to get an all body workout with 

wonderful views, fresh air and bird song to listen to! We are grateful for the funding from 

Alice & Harold Bridges Trust (£2000), and a grant from Tau Solar, and the support of the 

Parish Council and BRG in ensuring the project completion. 

Mark Christie 

Ewecross Historical Society 
Friday 29 June, 6.30 pm 

A guided walk around Burton in Lonsdale by Sue Gregory Meet at the Church.    Free 

For future events, see the website. 
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Established 1920 

T. COWGILL 

& SONS 
 

 

Plumbing & Heating 

Engineers 

Station Rd, Bentham Tel:61294 

Bed & Breakfast 

Burton-in-Lonsdale 

En-suite Double or 

Twin Rooms 
 

Peaceful location 
 

Tel:-  015242 64897 

or  07803-129067 

    APSV VEHICLE REMARKETING 

                            based at Thornton Station Yard, Ingleton, LA6 3ETbased at Thornton Station Yard, Ingleton, LA6 3ETbased at Thornton Station Yard, Ingleton, LA6 3ETbased at Thornton Station Yard, Ingleton, LA6 3ET 
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Bentham honours VC recipients 

Saturday 21 April 2018 saw the dedication service of the memorial 

paving stones for two Victoria Cross recipients from WW1 associ-

ated with Bentham. 

Born in Bentham, Charles Robertson VC MM was a Lance Corporal 

in the Royal Fusiliers. He repelled an enemy attack at Polderhoek 

Chateau, Belgium remaining at his post with no reinforcements. He 

bravely defended his position despite being badly wounded. 

The Headmaster of Bentham Grammar School, the Revd. Theodore Bayley Hardy VC DSO 

MC was a chaplain with the Lincolnshire Regiment. Under heavy shell and mortar fire, he 

managed to rescue several wounded men. He displayed great gallantry with disregard to 

his own personal safety. 

The stones were dedicated in a service attended by representatives of the Royal Fusiliers 

and the Army Chaplaincy Corps, who laid wreaths in remembrance of these brave men, 

and members of the Skipton Branch of the British Legion. The service, arranged by Ben-

tham Town Council and Bentham Churches Together, was led by Revd Anne Russell and 

accompanied by music from the Kirkby Lonsdale Brass Band. For more info on the VC re-

cipients go to: 

www.benthamtowncouncil.co.uk/vcmemorial  

 

Raikeswood Camp website 

A new website about Skipton’s WW1 military training and POW camp will launch at the 

end of May. The website will provide information about what life was like for local soldiers 

who trained at the camp, as well as the German officers who were imprisoned there from 

1918. 

Ingleborough Archaeology Society 

Monday 18 June         A Motorised Local History Trail - finding the answers to 
clues set in the local area.  Compete as an individual or as a team. 

Start at Ingleton Community Centre at 7.00 pm finishing a local pub no later than 
9.00 pm to announce the winner. 

Saturday 14 July 

A Tour of Wray Village         Led by Mike Winstanley 

Meet Ingleton Community Centre 1.40 pm or Wray at 2.00 pm.  Location LA2 8QG 
GR 602 676 

Due to the large amount of copy received for this issue, we have regrettably had to 

leave out two pieces from North Yorkshire NOW and Craven News.  Apologies for this, 

but we have put these on the Village Website and the original articles can be found   

at       www.northyorks.gov.uk/e-newsletter     and  

www.cravendc.gov.uk/community-living/get-involved/community-news-newsletter     
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B&W Funerals  
 

James G Macdonald 
 

24 Hour Service    Private Chapel of Rest 

 

  

 

  

 

 
  

Ingleton, Burton, Bentham, Austwick, 

Clapham, Settle, Wray, Hornby, Caton, 

Kirkby Lonsdale  
 

& all the surrounding areas 
 

We offer our own Funeral Plans on request  
  

39 Main Street, Ingleton, Carnforth  

LA6 3EH 

Office Tel: 015242 41293 

Tel: 015242 61370Mobile: 07758002260 

 

Ashfield House Dental 

Practice 
Mark Jonathan White BMSc (hons), BDS 

(hons) 
    

A warm welcome awaits you.A warm welcome awaits you.A warm welcome awaits you.A warm welcome awaits you.    

    

Call in and ask us for more 

information about:  Family dentistry, 

Orthodontics, Replacement of 

Missing teeth, Dental Implants, 

Cosmetic Dentistry, Tooth 

whitening, Orthopaedic jaw and bite 

problems. 
  

Opening Hours: 
Monday, Tuesday & Wednesday: 9am to 5pm 

Thursday (late night opening): 5:30pm to 

9:30pm 
 

66 Main Street, High Bentham 

Tel: 015242 64813 
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All Saints’ Church News 

Sunday Services in June and July  

June 3rd 8 am (Holy Communion), 11 am (Morning Prayer) 

June 10th 11 am (Holy Communion) 

June 17th 8 am (Holy Communion), 11 am (Morning Worship) 

June 24th 11 am (Holy Communion) 

 

July 1st 8 am (Holy Communion) and 11 am (Morning Prayer) 

July 8th 11.00 am (Holy Communion) 

July 15th 8 am (Holy Communion) and 11 am (Morning Worship) 

July 22th 11 am (Holy Communion) 

July 29th 11 am (Holy Communion)  

 

Other Services and Events in June and July 

Stay and Play, our group for pre-school children (with parent or guardian) 

meets on Thursdays in the Church Room from 10 am until about 12 noon. There 

will be a half-term break on 24th and 31st May, resuming again on Thursday 6th 

June until Thursday 12th July. New families are always very welcome. There are 

toys and other things to entertain the children and tea, coffee and chat for the 

adults. For further information e-mail us on allsaintscw@gmail.com. 

By the time you read this we shall have celebrated the 150th Anniversary of the 

laying of the foundation stone of the new church, All Saints. We couldn’t actu-

ally find the stone.......have you found it? We’d like to thank everybody who came 

to look at the exhibition, or to take part in the service. Also thank you to our 

Heritage Group and all who helped make the weekend a success.  

We hope to open the church building for other events: there will be a Heritage 

Open weekend again in September and an exhibition during our WW1 commemo-

ration weekend in November. 

Please let us know if you would like to be involved in either the looking after of 

the building or church yard, or if you have ideas for future events. This is your 

village church and part of our community. 

Each Friday morning we normally meet at 10 am in the Church Vestry for a short 

simple time of Prayers for the Parish. Do feel free to join us for about 30 min-

utes. 

Best wishes 

Catherine and Christine, Church Wardens at All Saints 



 15 

 

Vicar Denis has been away but the Rev Tim Madeley from Bentham who 

stepped in to join us in our services, has added to our news: 

We find ourselves half way through 2018 already! It always amazes me how 

quickly time goes by. As we hit the halfway point in the year, maybe we think 

about the resolutions that we tried so hard to keep, maybe we think back and 

see that 2018 has been treating us well; maybe we are finding this year to be 

much, much harder than we expected. However our year is playing out, we find 

that we are able to enjoy better weather (hopefully!) and longer days with the 

opportunity to spend time outside and enjoy God’s creation. 

For me, the half way point of the year is the opportunity to think what I have 

achieved so far, and what I would like to do over the rest of the year. I really 

enjoy spending time outside, either on the bike or running, as I find this brings 

me closer to God and gives me the opportunity to see where He is directing me. 

I know that God has a plan for my life, even though I may not see it clearly, or 

understand the inevitable deviations that happen, I know that God understands 

and can see a much bigger picture than I could ever see. May I take this oppor-

tunity to encourage you to seek God’s will and see where He may be leading you. 

I once heard someone say that having faith is like a needing a crutch to get 

through life – if that is the case; I want 2 crutches to help me! 

Revd Tim Madeley, Ingleborough Team Curate, 80098 

With my prayers and good wishes from your Ingleborough Team curate - Tim. 

Leck St Peter’s Primary School News 

After a busy few weeks preparing, this week our Y6 & Y2 children took their SATs, and we 

are extremely proud of the way the children approached these tests.  All week they have 

been mature and positive and we know that they have all tried their very best, which is all 

that we ask of them. 

On Friday, 18
th

 May 2018 to celebrate the end of the SATs week (and of course the royal 

nuptials), the whole school enjoyed a picnic style lunch sat out in the glorious sunshine!  A 

perfect way to relax after a busy week. 

Coming up, we have a Toddler Group Play Session on Friday 15
th

 June from 9.30am to 

11.30am, all welcome - please do come along and join us in the infant classroom. 

Barn Contents Sale 

Thank you everyone who purchased my Spring flowers from the shop and helped 
me to clear my barn by coming to my fundraising sale on 21 April, in total £580 was 
raised for Prostate Cancer UK which I have donated in Peter's memory.    

Margaret Carus, Donkin House 
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THESE ARE THE ANSWERS GIVEN BY SOME CHILDREN AT A RELIGIOUS KNOWLEDGE TEST 

1. IN THE FIRST BOOK OF THE BIBLE, GUINESSIS. GOD GOT TIRED OF CREATING THE WORLD SO HE 

TOOK THE SABBATH OFF. 

2. ADAM AND EVE WERE CREATED FROM AN APPLE TREE. NOAH'S WIFE WAS JOAN OF ARK. 

NOAH BUILT AND ARK AND THE ANIMALS CAME ON IN PEARS. 

3. LOTS WIFE WAS A PILLAR OF SALT DURING THE DAY, BUT A BALL OF FIRE DURING THE NIGHT. 

4. THE JEWS WERE A PROUD PEOPLE AND THROUGHOUT HISTORY THEY HAD TROUBLE WITH 

UNSYMPATHETIC GENITALS. 

5. SAMPSON WAS A STRONGMAN WHO LET HIMSELF BE LED ASTRAY BY A JEZEBEL LIKE DELILAH. 

6. SAMSON SLAYED THE PHILISTINES WITH THE AXE OF THE APOSTLES. 

7. MOSES LED THE JEWS TO THE RED SEA WHERE THEY MADE UNLEAVENED BREAD WHICH IS 

BREAD WITHOUT ANY INGREDIENTS.  

8, THE EGYPTIANS WERE ALL DROWNED IN THE DESSERT. AFTER WARDS, MOSES WENT UP TO 

MOUNT CYANIDE TO GET THE TEN COMMANDMENTS. 

9. THE FIRST COMMANDMENTS WAS WHEN EVE TOLD ADAM TO EAT THE APPLE. 

10. THE SEVENTH COMMANDMENT IS THOU SHALT NOT ADMIT ADULTERY. 

11. MOSES DIED BEFORE HE EVER REACHED CANADA.. THEN JOSHUA LED THE HEBREWS IN THE 

BATTLE OF GERITOL. 

12. THE GREATEST MIRICLE IN THE BIBLE IS WHEN JOSHUA TOLD HIS SON TO STAND STILL AND 

HE OBEYED HIM. 

13. DAVID WAS A HEBREW KING WHO WAS SKILLED AT PLAYING THE LIAR. HE FOUGHT THE 

FINKELSTEINS, A RACE OF PEOPLE WHO LIVED IN BIBLICAL TIMES. 

14. SOLOMON, ONE OF DAVIDS SONS, HAD 300 WIVES AND 700 PORCUPINES. 

15. WHEN MARY HEARD SHE WAS THE MOTHER OF JESUS, SHE SANG THE MAGNA CARTA. 

16. WHEN THE THREE WISE GUYS FROM THE EAST SIDE ARRIVED THEY FOUND JESUS IN THE 

MANAGER. 

17. JESUS WAS BORN BECAUSE MARY HAD AN IMMACULATE CONTRAPTION. 

18. ST. JOHN THE BLACKSMITH DUMPED WATER ON HIS HEAD. 

19. JESUS ENUNCIATED THE GOLDEN RULE, WHICH SAYS TO DO UNTO OTHERS BEFORE THEY DO 

ONE TO YOU. HE ALSO EXPLAINED A MAN DOTH NOT LIVE BY SWEAT ALONE.. 

20. IT WAS A MIRICLE WHEN JESUS ROSE FROM THE DEAD AND MANAGED TO GET THE TOMB         

STONE OFF THE ENTRANCE. 

21. THE PEOPLE WHO FOLLOWED THE LORD WERE CALLED THE 12 DECIBELS. 

22. THE EPISTELS WERE THE WIVES OF THE APOSTLES. 

23. ONE OF THE OPPOSSUMS WAS ST. MATTHEW WHO WAS ALSO A TAXIMAN. 

24. ST. PAUL CAVORTED TO CHRISTIANITY, HE PREACHED HOLY ACR IMONY WHICH IS ANOTHER 

NAME FOR MARRAIGE.25. CHRISTIANS HAVE ONLY ONE SPOUSE . THIS IS CALLED MONOT-

ONY 

Can you imagine yourself to be the nun sitting at her desk grading these?! 

Rique  
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Rachel & Ali @ THE BARBER SHOPRachel & Ali @ THE BARBER SHOPRachel & Ali @ THE BARBER SHOPRachel & Ali @ THE BARBER SHOP    
3 Station Road, High Bentham3 Station Road, High Bentham3 Station Road, High Bentham3 Station Road, High Bentham    

Monday 9.00 till 5.00 

Tuesday 9.00 till 5.00 

Wednesday 9.00 till 5.00.  

Thursday* 9.00 till 12.00  

 & 4.30 till 9.00pm 

Friday 9.00 till 5.00 

Saturday 8.30 till 12.00 

*Appointments available Thursday mornings 

 

Alison Rachel 

07761 72574407761 72574407761 72574407761 725744    07851 46443307851 46443307851 46443307851 464433  

 

Tai chi Qigong 

 

Use the mind – free the body 

 

Low Bentham, Victoria Hall 

Mondays 6.15-7.45pm 

 

Clapham Village Hall 

Thursdays 9-10.30am 

 

One-to-one tuition 

 

NO PREVIOUS EXPERIENCE 

REQUIRED 

ALL WELCOME TO JOIN AT ANY 

TIME 

 

KLEENEZE - UPDATED!! 
 

Now YOU can ORDER & PAY ONLINE 

DELIVERED DIRECT TO YOU!  

AT   www.kleeneze.com/AnneAirey 

OR   www.klife.co.uk/AnneAirey 

FREE DELIVERY above £50 

Below £50 : £3.95 

Mrs Anne Airey 

mobile 07773 954760 

 

xCountry Harvestx 
Visit our new HOMEWARE CABIN 

Full of cushions, candlesticks, throws, 
tableware, wallpaper, furniture, 

pictures, curtains & home accessories 
and lots more! 

OPENS MARCH 1st 2018 

A65 at Ingleton, LA6 3PE 

OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK 
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GARDEN WITH GUNTHER 

Many people have commented on how lovely 

the village looked during April with daffodils 

everywhere particularly the planting approach-

ing Burton and on the village green.  A low 

point in May was some oik driving a stolen 

quad bike into one of the village signs, flatten-

ing it.  We do hope he didn’t hurt himself.  The 

plan is to get it restored as soon as possible. 

Work on the Orchard continues apace. New fencing has been erected to ensure safety from 

the road and sturdy picnic benches bought and assembled for your future enjoyment.  Our 

regular weekend battles with weeds and roots will prepare the ground for suitable grass 

seed to be sown along with a wild flower mix.  We plan to have a naming ceremony in the 

autumn.  It will be called Brenda’s Orchard in fond memory of our Pal Brenda Lavelle who 

would have loved to see this project unfold. 

David Thornber “Gardener to the Gentry” has again provided tips for June and July. 

June: 

Plant out remaining summer bedding that did not go out at the end of May. 

Divide snowdrop clumps as these bulbs are best moved in the green (in leaf). 

Have irrigation in place, water butts, hosepipes, etc to keep newly planted specimens wa-

tered while they establish. 

Give lawns a summer feed.  Check roses for blackspot and greenfly and treat    

as required. 

Tidy up daffodil foliage when it has gone yellow as slugs and snails can harbour underneath 

in the damp conditions.       

Earth up potato plants to encourage more tubers to form and stop some going green.  Stake 

and tie up tomatoes and pinch out any side shoots that are beginning to form.   

Clip box topiary/hedges whilst growing.  Keep on top of weed control not letting annual 

weeds such as bittercress and shepherds purse go to seed. 

Support and tie in clematis and honeysuckle as the new growth can be quite 

 brittle and easily damaged if there is a windy spell of weather. 

Think about netting over soft fruit plants to protect your crop from the birds. 

July: 

Remove any blanket weed from ponds as this can spread very quickly in warm conditions 

and choke out ornamental aquatic plants. 

Dead head roses and continue to check for pest and disease. Water pots, hanging baskets 

etc at dusk for best use and effect of the water. 

Cut back faded perennials to encourage fresh new growth.  Summer prune wisterias now by 

removing the whippy new growths to about 20cm from the main stems.  Deadhead sweet 

peas to prolong flowering and remove unwanted tendrils – they can use up a lot of the 

plant’s energy.  

Mulch any plants that are flagging during hot spells as this will conserve moisture around the 
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root system. 

Train cucumber stems upwards on canes. 

Do not harvest all the rhubarb stems, leave some to help build up the crowns for next year. 

Don’t  forget Pals with Trowels Plant Sale and Coffee Morning, Saturday 9
th

 June, Village Hall 

10am – 12noon. 

Happy gardening – Gunther. 

Recycling Information (Part I) 
Waste: there’s a lot of it about!! A lot of it can be recycled from your 

doorstep, using the blue bin collection. After doorstep collection the 

materials go all over the north of England to specialised materials proc-

essors for processing. 

Craven District currently (2018) recycles the list of items below. 

They’re collected every two weeks. Make sure your bin is placed out-

side your property or at your designated collection point by 6.30am on 

the day of collection. The devil is in the detail, as they say. 

Plastics can be a bit complicated - look for the recycling logo (usually a triangle of three ar-

rows with a number in it) – more in the next issue about these. As a rule, plastic bottles and 

food containers (not paper) should be rinsed, drained and squashed before putting in the bin. 

Here’s a quick guide to what Burton in Lonsdale residents can put in the blue bins: 

Further info from the Craven District website: 

https://www.cravendc.gov.uk/waste-recycling/blue-bin-recycling/  

Next time: recycling symbols. Can’t wait? Go to: 

https://www.recyclenow.com/recycling-knowledge/packaging-symbols-explained  

Glass everything, EXCEPT pottery/ceramics, window glass, light bulbs, Pyrex and spectacles 

Cans 
All food/drink, biscuit and sweetie can and tins. NO aluminium foil, crisp packets, pots, 

pans, paint tins, cutlery 

Aerosols only household aerosols, emptied of contents, and remove caps 

Plastic Bot-

tles (Types 1 

& 2 only) 

e.g. containers for milk, pop/drink, shampoo and hair conditioners, washing up liquid, 

fabric conditioner. Logo has a 1 or 2 in it. You can also put bottle tops in the bin – take 

off the bottle before putting in the bin.  Don’t put in margarine tubs, yoghurt pots, ready 

meal trays, plastic carrier bags, plastic film, plant pots, vending cups 

Cartons  
(Food and Drink Liquids) 

soups, milk & drinks only – wash & squash before putting in the bin 

Paper 
Newspapers, magazines, brochures, junk mail, envelopes (not window envelopes, 

wrapping paper (not foil/holographic) office/writing paper 

Cardboard 
cardboard packaging, food packaging e.g. cereal boxes, food sleeves, egg boxes, paper 

roll inserts, greetings cards. 

Telephone 

Directories 

white, yellow, catalogues. No hardback books/directories, window envelopes, wallpa-

per, Jiffy bags (mixed materials), normal household waste 
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President’s Visit – Latest 

By our Political Correspondent 

Most people in the UK will be looking forward eagerly to Donald Trump’s visit in July. 

What is not well known is that he has asked if he could spend some time in a typical Eng-

lish village. Even less well known is that a select team of dedicated people have been 

working tirelessly behind the scenes to convince White House officials that Burton in 

Lonsdale is the place the President should visit. 

Substantial arguments have been put forward extolling the virtues of Burton. It has a di-

verse mix of old and young, low and middle class and rich and poor. There is a strong 

community as evidenced by the community owned Village Shop which is patronised by at 

least 60% of the residents. There is a community orchard which will be safe to walk in 

once the ground has been levelled. The new community outdoor gym is proving a hit with 

youngsters when they get bored with the playground. In November there will be a commu-

nity concert to commemorate the 1918 Armistice and the appeal for volunteers to take part 

has been unbelievable. Both churches have a core of regular congregation members and 

Donald will be found a seat if he chooses to worship. There are a number of vibrant clubs 

and societies: the WI, Pals with Trowels, the over eighties (aka the Bowing Club) and the 

table tennis group amongst several others. The village has a strong affection for all things 

American as demonstrated on film nights when the organisers keep a look out for a quality 

American film and will show it whenever a good one comes along. There is virtually no 

crime in the village, unless you count the occasional exceeding of the speed limit but the 

police vigorously try enforce the 20 mph limit through the village. The traditional English 

village pub will probably be open, depending on the timing of the visit, but if it is open he 

can be sure of a warm welcome from locals who are renowned for their generous hospital-

ity when strangers drop in for a pint. 

So all is looking set fair, or it was until a White House functionary asked the question our 

team had been dreading, “Does Burton in Lonsdale have a tanning salon?” The word was 

that Donald has to top up his tan every day. Apparently this could be a deal breaker unless 

we can get a salon, complete with nubile female assistant, up and running in the next few 

weeks. 

Watch this space. 

Village Hall 

Not much to say this month. Just instructions on use of the water boiler. 

Open the bottom tap (blue one) 

Switch it on 

Wait for the water to heat up-give it 10 minutes at least 

When finished your event, close the tap 

Empty the boiler into a bowl and dispose (or use) 

And just another plea about sweeping up.  It takes a few minutes to sweep the floor, 

please do it when you have finished and put the furniture back where it belongs. 

Thanks 

T’committee 

If you don’t know what introspection is, you need to take a long, hard look at yourself.  
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The PPT as was… 

The Parish Plan Committee has now disbanded the organisation following what has been a 

very successful few years of village improvements by a large number of people and organi-

sations. So, time for a recap of what was asked for, and has been achieved. 

Community Orchard Open Pub 

Improved village events communication Bike Track 

Heritage attraction – still on the agenda for some of us…! Outdoor Gym 

Waymarked walks (printed versions available) Biking Club 

Pavement to Rec Ground Faster broadband access 

Heritage trail – in progress Sports Pavillion 

Better climbing frames Archery Club 

Classical Music concerts Running Club 

Table Tennis Club Benches 

History Society Film Club 

Affordable Housing (under discussion) 

Pub refurbishment/Entertainment – under new ownership 

Speed Detector signs (we had some on loan for a while) 

We tried but were unsuccessful with: 

Reducing heavy traffic, changing driver behaviour (we had signs but we were threatened 

with prosecution) 

New Housing organisation run by the village 

More buses to village 

Bus to Kirkby (organised but no one used it) 

Bollards on pavements on high street 

Most items were achieved by a small number of villagers, rather than by members of the 

Parish Planning Team itself.   So all in all, a successful Parish Plan.  And a lot of hard work.  

Some things might have happened anyway, but the PP provided a catalyst for people, 

though it was disappointing more people in the community decided not to get involved.  

AND – disappointing that we did not achieve the impetus to take control of Burton’s fu-

ture, rather than it being dictated by events. 

The final act of the Parish Planning Team was to donate its surplus funds of £443.31 to the 

Parish Council to contribute toward the cost of the permanent beacon brazier the Council 

had previously committed to buying for the village, to be used for the commemoration of 

the centenary of the Armistice of the First World War on 11
th

 November as well as for 

other community or national events in the future. 

So many thanks to everyone who helps to make this village what it is. 

Your outgoing PPT committee Mike, Andy, Julie. 
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Burton-in-Lonsdale WI May 2018 

We held a Fashion Show at the end of April, bringing in Carnforth boutique Kitty Brown to 

show a selection of clothes and accessories, modelled by our own members. The event 

was very successful, attracting 44 people from the village and elsewhere. 

Our May meeting was held in the Methodist Rooms due to the Village Hall being used as a 

polling station.  Instead of inviting a guest speaker, at the May meeting members dis-

cuss and then vote on the chosen resolution to be debated at the National AGM. This year 

the resolution demands that mental health matters as much as physical health, and that 

WI members should take action to make it as acceptable to talk about mental health is-

sues as much as physical health issues. 

Other resolutions which had been put forward were also discussed, including the problem 

of modern slavery and FGM.  Jane Burns came to describe her plans for a floral display by 

the War memorial, to incorporate as many knitted or crocheted poppies as we can make. 

Afterwards everyone enjoyed sampling various puddings provided by the committee, and 

held a small bring-and-buy sale. 

Our next meeting at 7.30pm on June 7
th

 in the Village Hall will have a special canine guest 

and his owner on behalf of the Hearing Dog charity. All welcome. 

Sue Thompson 
- 

Burton W.I. 

Everybody very welcome.  We meet in the village hall at 7.30 on the first Thursday of 

every month and finish the evening with tea & biscuits. 

7
th

 June 

Julie Ashworth and her dog on Hearing Dogs.  (In aid of the Hearing Dogs charity). 

She's bringing her dog (I hope!), so this should be a fun evening). 

Hostesses:  Margaret & Elizabeth Owen. 

5
th

 July 

Gwen Harris on Burma. 

Hostesses: Ruth Gill & Heather Watts. 

2
nd

 August 

Jean Argles.  ‘FANYs at War’ 

(First Aid Nursing Yeomanry) 

Also known as the ‘finishing school for espionage’ – women at war. 

No, she was not a spy, but she did work in intelligence and had an exciting time abroad. 

Hostesses:  Heather Randall & Sue Bibby. 

MargaretG. 

TREASURE HUNT 

There will be a Treasure Hunt run from the Punchbowl on the 22
nd

 of July.   

Details are yet to be finalised but it will start at about 16:00 and last around three hours, 

finishing up with a light supper in the pub.   

Entries will be available from the pub and from David & Marilyn (64944). 



 23 

 

  

  REVISED BUS TIMETABLE during the bridge works in Lancaster.  This is scheduled to be in 

  operation until the end of July but do check the website below if in doubt 

     Service 80  81   
          

 Lancaster Bus Station 10:08 12:08 14:08 17:15   

 Hornby Wenning Stores 10:41 12:41 14:41 17:51   

 Bentham Con. Club 11:02 13:02 15:02 18:02   

 Burton High Street 11:11 13:11 15:11 18:21   

 Ingleton Comm Centre 11:21 13:21 15:21 18:31   

       not Sat   
           

 Ingleton Comm Centre 06:55 09:00 11:25 13:25   

 Burton High Street 07:04 09:09 11:34 13:34   

 Bentham Con. Club 07:13 09:18 11:43 13:43   

 Hornby Institute 07:32 09:37 12:02 14:02   

 Lancaster Bus Station 08:20 10:15 12:40 14:40   
           

  Monday to Saturday (excluding public holidays)   
          

 see the full timetable at:    https://bustimes.org/services/80-lancaster-ingleton 

  Also see the article on page 25 about the Taxi Bus  

J. LAWSON 
 
 

 

ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR 
    

14 MANOR CLOSE  07786 222566 

BURTON IN LONSDALE 015242 62916 

LA6 3NE 
 

 jlawsonelectrical@gmail.com  

 
 

Holiday Cottage and Caravan Park 
 

Cottage with stunning views sleeps 4 
 

A 5 and a 6 berth static caravan for 
holiday rental 

 

15 touring pitches with hook up points 
 

For further details please contact Jennifer  
Sedgwick on 015242 61361 or visit our 

website www.gallaberfarm.co.uk 

BURTON IN LONSDALE FILM NIGHT 

Tuesday 12 June – STEPPING OUT – A much loved American musical comedy starring Lisa 

Minnelli, Shelley Winters and Julie Walters (again).  

Doors open 7pm for start at 7.30pm.  Entrance fee  as usual is £5 with refreshments on sale 

during the evening. 

Any comments or requests can be emailed, marked ‘film night’ to :- 

 sandgrowngirl53@gmail.com 

Marilyn, Peter and Marion 

The congregation of All Saints' Parish Church - your church - thank all those who 
contributed to or helped at the coffee morning on Saturday 14 April.  £359 was raised 

which will help towards the maintenance of the building and the churchyard. 

Cathy Birtwistle 
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3km FUN RUN, SAT JULY 7
th

 11am (Registration 10-10.45am) 

The fun run is set for Sat July 7
th

 with the usual 3km grass track race, followed by a range of 

other activities, including: tug of war, orienteering, relay races, parachute games, boccia, 

post-race massage from Rebecca Humphreys and more. Refreshments include teas, coffees, 

cakes and ice creams on sale at the pavilion. We are grateful for the dedication of a volun-

teer committee including Bentham Beagles representatives in organising the event. ENTRY 

FORMS from: 

Sue Gregory  bilparishcouncil@btinternet.com;  

Mark Christie  markchristie101@outlook.com;  

Village Shop; and via Diane Armstrong at Bentham Beagles. The Beagles will be using the 

race for junior championships and development. 

Entry is only £3 adult, £2 U18 and £8 family of four. Please enter as early as you can by re-

turning your entry forms to the village shop or to Sue Gregory to help with administration on 

the day (you can pay on the day too).  All proceeds will cover event costs and go to future 

village projects, including covering cost of provision of medals and goody bags. Tommy 

Sedgewick is our VIP starter, and Councillor David Ireton will be on hand to hand out the 

medals to all finishers!  You can walk, jog or race!) around the 3km grass track course.  A 

trophy for the winner, last time youngster Ben Greenep took the trophy in a record race 

time.  Can an adult win it this year? (No pressure everyone!). 

Fun Run Committee 

Community Led Housing 

In the Craven District Local Plan now submitted for approval, our former primary school 

has been allocated as a site for new housing. What sort of housing will we see there ? 

We can either sit back and wait to see what a developer chooses to build or alternatively 

we can take the initiative and decide ourselves, by taking advantage of a scheme called 

Community Led Housing.  

A small group has been set up to put together a proposal for discussion at a public meeting 

later this year.  

We want to address two housing problems – the high price of housing in Burton which 

prevents young families from living here and the design of traditional cottages which no 

longer meet the needs of residents as they become less agile.  

We believe that we could build 2 and 3 bedroom family homes on the playing field and 

convert the school building to provide single person apartments all of which would be 

highly insulated and therefore with low heating costs. 

We have engaged an architect to draft a design for the site to meet these housing needs. If 

you think there are more important problems to solve, please contact Ian Thompson as 

soon as possible. Even better, would you like to help us design the proposed scheme ?  

If the public meeting supports taking this idea further, we would then set up a separate 

legal entity such as a Community Land Trust to finalise the design and manage its delivery. 

The CLT would be another opportunity for you to participate if you are willing. 

Ian Thompson 
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Bentham Film Group 

For the tenth anniversary of  Bentham Film Group will be showing on Friday 1
st

 June the 

film 'Hidden Figures' (Cert PG ) in Bentham Town Hall. 

Nominated for numerous awards, this is a 2016  American biographical drama based on 

the true story of three black female mathematicians, African-American women, Katharine 

Jonson (played by Taraji P. Henson), Dorothy Vaughan (Octavia Spencer) and Mary Jack-

son (Janelle Monae).  The visionary women cross all gender and racial lines to become the 

inspiration for generations in their work at NASA, as they serve as the brains behind the 

launch into orbit of astronaut John Glenn during the Space Race, following the successful 

Soviet launch of Yuri Gagarin.  

As usual, the film starts at 8pm and tickets cost £5 on the door. 

There will be a raffle and refreshments in the interval. 

Please accept the group's apologies for the last minute cancellation of our showing of the 

film 'Goodbye Christopher Robin'. This was caused by circumstances beyond our control. 

We look forward to seeing you all in June. 

Stella Hall 

Settle Photographic Group information 

Monday 18 June 2018 19.30 Townhead Court, Settle 

Practical Photography 

Bring your cameras for a practical session looking at aspects of camera use and control, or 

take advantage of the light evening to go out taking photographs. 

Gallery: The Railway Scene 

Thursday 21 June 2018 – in the morning 

Visit - Malham Cove 

One of the most well-known beauty spots in the Dales, but for a very good reason. 

Monday 16 July 2018 19.30 Townhead Court, Settle 

On Formats 

John Bentley will talk about the various formats used by modern cameras and explain 

some of the practical aspects of choosing and using them 

Gallery: Photo Trickery 

Wednesday 18 July 2018 - All day 

Visit – Salford Quays 

Lines, shapes, patterns galore – explore somewhere that’s thoroughly modern. 

Outings 

Look on the spg website at www.settlephotos.org for details nearer the time. 

Gill Pinkerton 

Thank you to all who supported the coffee morning in the village hall on Saturday 
28th April.  £300 was raised to support niscu, the Northern Interschools Christian 
Union. 

If you would like to support niscu or wish to know more about their work, please 
visit  https://niscu.org.uk/ or talk to Pauline Tate. 
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Are you nervous about going to the dentist?   

Then chances are you’ve never come across a  

Dental Practice quite like ours. 

Crossbank Dental Care is a registered dental phobia prac-

tice and our friendly and professional team are guaranteed 

to make you feel at ease. 

There are many ways to improve your smile.  Modern solutions to most dental prob-

lems are often simple and painless.  

Contact us for a free no obligation discussion with one of our treatment  

co-ordinators. 

• Sedation for nervous patients  

• Replacement teeth - dental implants 

• Cosmetic and general dentistry 

• Invisible braces 

• Tooth whitening 

 

 Crossbank Dental Care 

 10 Captain French Lane, Kendal, LA9 4HP 

 Tel 01539 720820       www.crossbankdental.co.uk 

Share your views on Neighbourhood Policing in North Yorkshire 

About twelve months ago, changes were made to the make-up of North Yorkshire Police’s 

neighbourhood policing teams.  I am keen to find out if these changes have been successful, 

and to know if people are satisfied with local policing—and as always, if people feel safe. 

The best way for me to do this, is to hear from yourselves, other representatives, residents 

and business, of the very people who rely on their local PCSOs and officers to keep them 

safe. 

The survey opens on Wednesday 23 May and will close on 29 July. 

It is available on-line, at: www.telljulia.com 

As Neighbourhood Policing is such an important and highly valued part of the service the 

police provide to the public, I would be very grateful if you could support this initiative and 

encourage people to participate. 

The Neighbourhood Policing Survey will be distributed online, via the media, and will be 

made available in public buildings such as libraries and council offices across North Yorks. 

The survey runs until Sunday 29 July and we'll use the results to look at how we can make 

sure community policing reflects the needs of local areas, as best we can. 

GONG BATH—In the Village Hall at 18:30 on the 22nd July & the 9th September.   

text or call, Graham or Ondray 07484173603 or 07870947130 

website = ondray.co.uk 
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Open 

Tuesday - Friday 4 - 11pm 

Saturday & Sunday 12noon - 11pm 

Food Served 

Tuesday - Friday  5 - 8pm 

Saturday  12 - 2 & 5 - 8pm 

Sunday  12 - 4pm 

Good Food / Real Ale 

 Beer Garden, All Welcome 
 

Now serving traditional Sunday Lunch from 12—4pm 

 

9 Low Street, Burton-In-Lonsdale, LA6 3LF 

www.punch-bowl.co.uk                              015242 61298 

 

USE YOUR USE YOUR USE YOUR USE YOUR     
POST OFFICEPOST OFFICEPOST OFFICEPOST OFFICE    

    

Burton Community Shop 
High Street 

 

Five mornings a weekFive mornings a weekFive mornings a weekFive mornings a week    
9am to 1pm9am to 1pm9am to 1pm9am to 1pm    

(No afternoon service)(No afternoon service)(No afternoon service)(No afternoon service)    
 

Visit Carolyn or Julie or June and 
discuss your requirements 

or ring 63397633976339763397 for information 
    

YOUR Post Office provides:YOUR Post Office provides:YOUR Post Office provides:YOUR Post Office provides:    
    

• FREE payment of utility, council tax 
and other bills with instant receipt 

 

• Draw cash from ALLALLALLALL high street 
bank & building society accounts  

 

• Buy & sell foreign currency and 
travel insurance at competitive 
rates 

 

Ladies Mobile Hairdresser 

  Kerry Taylor           call or text mobile 

  Experienced Hair Stylist    07786 090463 


